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Memorandum 

To:  State Association Executive Directors 

From:  B. Elliot Hopkins, NFHS Baseball Rules Editor 

Subject: 2010-2011 Approved and Unapproved Non-wood BESR baseball bat lists 

Date:  February 23, 2011 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

We have received a comprehensive list of approved and non-approved BESR non-wood bats 

from the NCAA Bat Certification facility at the Washington State University Sport Science 

Laboratory.  The link is, http://www.mme.wsu.edu/~ssl/certified/certification.html.  Please share 

this information with your schools and your registered officials.  We trust this will reduce some 

of the confusion with the compliancy of many non-wood baseball bats.  Thank you and please 

contact the NFHS headquarters if you have any questions. 

BEH/lbt 
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